 On March 20th the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item PM5 - Timber Trace Elementary Project Modifications.
Question:  With this and the others I have just read...isn't there anyway of seeing these things ahead of time?

Response:  We have now completed numerous Frizzel HVAC replacement projects.  What we have learned is that the effort needed to uncover all pre-existing code violations would be very disruptive to the schools and require a massive amount of field investigation and coordination with inspection personnel, driving up the design cost and greatly extending the time to create plans and specifications.  This would require removing every ceiling tile and searching through the data, phone and electrical wiring, all the conduits, sprinkler piping, wall penetrations, structural coatings, sensors, and connections, verifying as-built drawings for essential assumptions, and then clarifying the current interpretation of each and every perceived or marginal code concern.  After all this effort, there is still no guarantee that we will have discovered all issues nor site specific nuances.   The cost of the design effort would likely double or triple and the plans would be full of mandatory changes as the designers strove to protect themselves from later discoveries.  

In the manner we are pursuing, the design is completed in a reasonable time at a reasonable cost, and we incorporate all issues we gleaned from previous experiences.  We end up correcting code issues as we would have had we done exhaustive discovery.  While it is true that making the corrections as they are discovered can be painful, we do carefully scrutinize the cost and the effort is contained to only those absolutely essential changes.  Projects such as these are difficult, but in our professional opinion we have struck a reasonable balance between preparation, timeliness, and satisfying code requirements at a reasonable overall cost.  

It is not unusual for similar projects to have change orders in the 10-15% range of the original construction contract amount, however, these projects all have change orders totaling less than 3% and overall our change orders are down around 1%.  Most people know from their own personal experiences that there is no such thing as a perfect project; however, we believe we have done very well with managing these challenging projects.  

The last two Frizzel projects, Sandpiper Shores ES and Crystal Lakes ES, are currently under construction.  While we have learned many lessons with the previous HVAC replacement projects, we can expect these projects to also have their fair share of challenges.
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